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December 15, 2006
«First_Name» «Last_Name»
«Address»
«City», «State»  «Zip»
Dear «F11» «Last_Name»:
 

Early this year, the Board of Retirement of FCERA determined that fees paid by the Superior Court to court reporters for transcription services could no longer be included in "compensation earnable" in calculating your retirement allowance.  These fees have been identified as a "CT" earn code on the payroll system.  The Board agreed, however, to hold off putting its decision into effect in order to allow time for the state Legislature to act on this matter.  The Legislature passed Assembly Bill 2863, effective on October 1, 2006.  That bill provides that CT fees may now be included in calculating your retirement allowance.  As a result of the meeting held on December 6, 2006, the Board of Retirement modified its earlier decision on CT fees to comply with the new state law and will now include these fees in “final compensation” for calculating your retirement benefit, if the fees were both earned and paid to you during your “final compensation” year.  
 

FCERA is working with the County of Fresno to have the payroll system modified to accept this change.   Please note that we are targeting February 23, 2007 as the pay date (pay period beginning January 29, 2007) that the earn code CT will be included in pensionable earnings as calculated by the County’s payroll system. 
Meanwhile, for those court reporters who asked for refunds of the retirement contributions withheld from their transcript fees since 1998, FCERA will now suspend sending any further refunds and will resume including CT fees in determining court reporters’ pension contributions. 
 

Thank you for your patience.  If you have any questions, please call a Retirement Coordinator at FCERA at 559.457.0681, or send an e-mail to fcerawebmail@co.fresno.ca.us.  
 

Sincerely,

Roberto L. Peña

Retirement Administrator
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Becky Van Wyk

Assistant Retirement Administrator
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